
 CCKC Board Minutes 
                                                   January 9, 2023 

 

CALL TO ORDER: 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President, Paul Coleman, at the 
rifle/pistol clubhouse. 
 
ATTENDANCE: 
In attendance were Paul Coleman, Stan Raciak, Karen Hartmann, Dan Christiansen, 
George Broecker, Bob Tollman, Alex Modic, Jerry Lis, Scott Jackson, Denny Hartmann, 
Pete Leone, Dennis Cronin and Barb Johnson. Bill and Mariann Lerch were excused. 
 
 
MINUTES: 
Motion to accept the December minutes, was made by Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Pete 
Leone. The motion passes. 
 
 
FINANCIALS: 
We are still looking for a new treasurer. To date, all our bills are current.  Paul Coleman 
met with Matt from M&A Lawn Service.  Agreements are being made for this year.  
There was a motion made by Alex Modic that we retain them.  2nd by Pete Leone.  The 
motion passed.  
 
There was a motion made by Pete Leone, 2nd by Alex Modic to pay John Saffron $50. A 
month to continue to manage our website.  The motion passed.  
 
RANGE REPORTS: 
 
Airgun: Alex Modic: Everything is going well.  Sharing the indoor space with Archery is 
working out fine. 
 
Archery: The new league starts this week.  We are expecting 65 shooters so far.  Quite 
a few youth shooters as well as their parents are joining the league.    The electrical 
should be finished next week.  The property signage is still intact and the creek seems 
to be flowing well. 
 
Rifle: Bob Tollman: We had a couple of good days, but we are seasonably slow.  We 
added 9 new members last month.  Fridays are RO’s only 9 to 5. 
 
Shotgun: Bill Lerch: (excused) The new 5 stand building is about finished, including 
heat.  We are making great progress.  
 
Black Powder: Dan Christiansen:  The range is closed. 



 
 
Cowboy Range: George Broecker:  The range is closed. 
 
Correspondence:  We received a response from State line shooting.  The board is in 
agreement to stand firm on their decision. 
 
Old Business: none 
 
New Business: There was a motion made by Pete Leone to make a donation to ISRA 
legal assistance committee. 2nd by Denny Hartmann.  The motion passed. 
 
The current membership stands at 2967. 
 
Next month we will discuss improvement plans for the club in 2023. 
 
. 
Motion to adjourn by  Denny Hartmann. 2nd by Dennis Cronin.  The motion passes. 
The meeting adjourned at 7:45. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by Karen Hartmann, Secretary. 
 
 
 
 
 
    
 
 

 


